Harmony Trail Committee
Report 7/5/2018

We still do not have a price or scheduled installation date from CEC for the bridge footers.  This makes it likely that we will get the bridge before we can erect it.  E.T. Techtonics has been contacted to see if they can push back the delivery date which is the week of July 9th as of now.

We are a step close to being able to close on the tax delinquent properties.  Hopefully this can get done by September

Lou continues to make progress on planning an event for October.  A 5K route has been identified.  We have permission to use a number of parking lots in Brooktree Office Park.  Pine appears to be willing to let us close a lane of Brooktree Road.  Some trail building and mowing is going to be necessary.
[bookmark: _GoBack]CEC called last night to say they were having trouble finding contractors to do the footer work for a reasonable price.  My understanding is that 3 things are needed.  The holes need to be dug.  Re bar has to be fabricated to specifications developed by the CEC engineer.  Forms have to be made and concrete (6.5 yards) needs to be poured.  CEC might have planned to put down more rip rap but that can be addressed at a later date if necessary.  I need the footers before I take delivery of the bridge 8/10/18.
The price CEC got to fabricate the re bar was $22,000.  To get the footers done they have a price in the high thirty thousands.  We paid $26,500 for the bridge.  I reached out to Jason Singer, who helped us with the soil sample, we will have CEC contact him to see if he can do the work.  He said he could not give us a price until he talks to CEC.  He said it would be hard for him to get it done in July.
I contacted E.T. Tectonics.  They will delay delivery until 8/10/18.
